SIMON FRASER UNIVERSITY NEWS BULLETIN

INFORMATION OFFICE (291-3210)

No. 14

May 9, 1966

Senate Election Results

Simon Fraser University announces the election of six new members to its Senate, bringing the total membership to 29.

In alphabetical order the new members include the Hon. Justice Angelo E. Branca, Mr. John Lawrence Dampier, Mr. Alfred John Ellis, the Hon. William McLean Hamilton, Mrs. Otto Koerner and Mrs. Sherwood Lett. Their term of appointment is for 3 years from June, 1966. Senate members are drawn from the Convocation Members of Simon Fraser University, and are elected by Convocation. Of the 627 eligible to vote, 433 cast ballots, selecting the six from a slate of 24 candidates. (Released to the Press: May 6)

Simon Fraser University Guide Service

Simon Fraser University Guide Service, formed in the first semester, will continue during the summer under the leadership of Miss Anne Seatle.

The service was formed in response to the great public interest in Simon Fraser University. Any group wishing to visit the campus can by prior arrangement be conducted on tour by a member of the Student Guide Service.

During the summer, a large number of visitors are expected and the guides will conduct scheduled tours commencing May 9. Taking approximately one-and-a-half hours, the tours will begin at the Transportation Centre at 10.30 a.m., 12.30 p.m., 2.30 p.m. and 4.30 p.m. each day of the week. The Transportation Centre is at the entrance to the University and is located by the three flags.

Interested groups may arrange tours by telephoning Miss Anne Seatle at 291-3104 or writing to her at the Transportation Centre, Simon Fraser University, Burnaby 2, B.C. Tours may also be arranged at times other than those scheduled, by contacting Miss Seatle at least a week in advance.

(Released to the Press: May 5)

Library Construction

Interior finishing work commenced May 2 on the 5th floor of the Library. The 150 offices for faculty and 27 seminar rooms are slated for completion in early July of this year.

The \$258,800 contract was awarded to Brockbank and Hemingway Ltd.

University Yearbook

The charter edition of the Simon Fraser University Yearbook will be published in late August, covering student events in the first three semesters.

The hard covered Yearbook will contain 160 pages, and will feature 30 pages of color.

The pre-publication price of \$3.50 will rise to \$7.00 after July 2, the result of publication commitments. Orders are now being accepted in Room 2003, located between the cafeteria and the old students lounge.

New Arrivals in the Bookstore

- 1. J. M. Hitson: The Incredible War of 1812 University of Toronto Press
- 2. Paddy Sherman: Bennett McClelland & Stewart
- 3. F.R. Scott, tr.: St. Denis and Anne Hebert Klanak Press
- 4. English Poetry in Quebec McGill University Press
- 5. L. K. Nash: Elements of Chemical Thermodynamics Addison-Wesley
- 6. Chekhov: Uncle Vanya and the Cherry Orchard Oxford University Press
- 7. Merril Proudfoot: Diary of a Sit-In College and University Press
- 8. Joe S. Bain: Price Theory John Wiley & Sons
- 9. Dag Hammarskjold: Markings Faber
- 10. R. P. Stockwell & J. D. Bowen: The Sounds of English and Spanish University of Chicago Press

Theatre News

Mrs. Viola Spolin, a leading U.S. authority on acting techniques, will address the combined conferences of the Western Canadian Educational Theatre and the Dominion Drama Festival May 14. The conference to be held at the Phoenix Theatre, University of Victoria, is the prelude to the Dominion Drama Festival May 15 to 21. The D.D.F. finals will be held nightly at the McPherson Playhouse in Victoria.

Summer Session Enrollment

Enrollment at the summer session of Simon Fraser University has exceeded expectations, President Dr. P. D. McTaggart-Cowan and Registrar Mr. D. P. Robertson announced today.

The summer session enrollment, as of May 5, totals 871. Of this number, 704 are returning students and 168 are new. The total figure of 871 does not include an expected 90 graduate students who will enroll the week of May 9.

"The encouraging number of students on campus this summer indicates a rapidly growing acceptance of the trimester system," Dr. McTaggart-Cowan commented.

An estimated 5,000 students, double the enrollment of last Fall, are expected to register in September.